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MIRAMAR COLLEGE

FACILITIES COMMITTEE

December 3, 2009
1:00 p.m., A201a

Committee Members:

Present:
Allen Andersen, Brett Bell, Dave Buser, Tom Davenport, Dan Gutowski, Jeff Higginbotham, Dane Lindsay, Kathleen Werle, Dan Willkie

Excused:


Absent:
Alexander Areta, Peter Fong, Fred Garces, Nick Gehler
Guests:
George Beitey, Jim Bray, Janice Hecksel, Stephen Um
 MINUTES
The meeting was called to order at 1:01pm.
Approval of agenda (Gutowski/Davenport).
Old Business

1) Approval of Past Meeting Minutes

· November 5, 2009 (Buser/Davenport) MSC with one abstention
2) Parking Task Force Update (B. Bell)
This task force has not met in about four months.  D. Gutowski has agreed to start up the task force with representation from College Police, Parking and Communications.  The task force will look at projected parking for spring and what is needed for accommodating this goal.  Lot # 3 will be closing March 2010.  With lot #1 opening in January, there should still be adequate parking.  The parking structure is anticipated to be completed June 2011.  Once the parking structure has opened, a review will be done with recommendations regarding faculty, staff and visitor parking needs. D. Lindsay asked if anyone had done a survey of staff parking during the fall semester.  D. Gutowski indicated he will double check with D. Picou.  A survey can again be done with input from the deans as to the projected number of faculty and staff parking in the evening.
3) Signage Task Force (B. Bell)
B. Bell and S. Trevisan met two weeks ago as part of a kick-off meeting at the District.  B. Bell, S. Trevisan, J. Higginbotham, D. Gutowski, T. Campbell and A. De Lozier will be attending on-going meetings, representing Miramar.  The Signage Task Force will be looking at signage with consideration of new buildings coming online.  K. Werle mentioned it is not good to use red signage, people don’t see the lettering well.  The current marquee will also be looked at, including visibility with newly planted trees and modem access issues.  The marquee in not currently planned into the campus infrastructure projects.
4) Permanent Location of Campus Garden Update (B. Bell/J. Bray)

J. Bray looked at the master plan and came up with three potential locations; by the science building using a potable water source, between the Child Development center and the J200 Building, and in the current arts village (F300 bungalows).  If anyone has other suggestions, let J. Bray know.
5) Law Library Update (B. Bell)

B. Bell reminded the Committee that at the last meeting there was a discussion about increasing space planned for the law library in the Math & Technology building by taking a wall out between the planned law library office and an adjacent office.  K. Werle indicated the program review for 2009-10 did not reflect any competing space needs that would not allow being able to increase the space.  There is a collection of books currently housed in A224A that would be moved to the location in the new building currently under construction.  K. Werle made a motion to remove the wall between M111A and M111B (tentative room numbers for the two office spaces), removing one faculty office from the available office count (Werle/Gutowski) MSC.
G. Beitey asked if there has been discussion for use of current law library, A224A once it is vacated.  This item has not come up as of yet.
New Business

1) Use of E100 Building (G. Beitey)
With the Reprographics department having vacated E100 and the hopeful, eventual move of the Facilities department to a new location in front of the U building approximately August 2012, the Police Academy is requesting to use E100 for tactical training currently held at “Duffy Town” on MCAS Miramar and NTC.  The last report is that the Academy will be remaining at Miramar.  E100 is adjacent to the current Academy building (A200).  When the new College Services building is programmed, location of maintenance yard determined and the master plan is revisited, this request can again be discussed.  B. Bell mentioned that committee members should take this item back to their constituency groups as an information item at this time.
G. Beitey mentioned they are attempting to get the Police Academy logo at a minimal cost, to replace the Fire Academy logo currently on the wall north of E100.
2) Cable TV Feed (B. Bell)

B. Bell reported that the campus has been asked to establish a task force to develop a Miramar cable TV business plan to identify where Time Warner will be placing feeds on the campus for cable TV.   A notice was sent to campus managers requesting committee participation.  G. Magpuri, A. Jacobson and G. Beitey expressed interest in participating.  D. Gutowski asked if anyone from the Fitness Center will be on this task force.  D. Gutowski indicated that if none of the Physical Education faculty is able to participate, he is willing to attend meetings.  The District is asking for this plan to be completed by the end of the fall semester.  K. Werle requested to have D. Gutowski go ahead and participate since there is such a short turn around requested.  It was mentioned that the fitness center currently has TV signal from antennae.
D. Willkie asked, with the age of the internet, why we are going to cable.  J. Bray mentioned the original programming for the field house was to have feeds for television in the fitness center.   The intent for the LLRC was to have feed for shows tied into the classrooms.  The original thought was that Time Warner would provide one feed, but this offer is only provided for K-12 schools.  The campus will move forward to develop a plan.  If the resources are currently available, we will be able to implement, if not we will have to plan for future needs.
3) Removal of T100, T200 & T300 (J. Bray)

J. Bray reported construction will be getting closer to the current location of the T bungalows.  We are looking at possible available space on campus to see where T building occupants could be temporarily moved until the new buildings are completed.  A plan is not in place, but we are working with campus and District departments.  The hope is to be able to utilize current space and avoid bringing in more temporary trailers at an additional expense.  J. Hecksel has at least 40 drops that will need to be moved and would need to know as early as possible when a move might take place.  J. Bray indicated they are trying to verify space use.  The T trailers really need to be removed early next spring.  Facilities is changing filters in these bungalows continuously due to construction dust, there is a lot of noise and utilities under the trailers are difficult to access.  J. Bray will provide more info as it comes up.

B. Bell wanted to acknowledge how very lucky Miramar is to have J. Bray on the campus with his focus on planning ahead instead of waiting until things have to happen.  
4)
Area near U-Building (J. Hecksel)
J. Hecksel mentioned the construction chain link fence has been moved closer to the U building.  Construction, Miramar, District and utility trucks park in the area.  With so many vehicles parked in the area, it’s not a good place for staff/students to walk.  J. Hecksel asked if Library folks who park north of the U-building could be moved to regular staff parking lots to free up the space.  J. Bray and B. Bell will walk the area.
Announcements
N/A
Next meeting:  February 4, 2010, 1pm, A201a
Meeting adjourned at 1:50pm

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���








FACILITIES COMMITTEE
December 3, 2009
PAGE 1 OF 3

_998215101.doc
[image: image1.png]lramol™

(OLLEGE







